
Planners Comments 
 
 
 
I hope everyone enjoyed the challenging but hopefully fair and fun courses at 
Ogden. I had hoped to give all courses a good navigational challenge no matter 
what the age class and based on feedback I think I achieved this. Some courses 
were described to me after people had finished as a “long middle” which was 
true. To avoid boring path routes and make the most of the better parts of the 
area, many routes were planned to run perpendicular to the paths and keep 
people in the terrain with lots of changes of direction. I hope everyone can 
forgive me for the net uphill courses but can agree the views from the finish 
across the area you had all just ran through were beautiful and the good 
weather today played a massive part in that too. The eagle eyed among you 
would have noticed the new addition to the map next to the golf course which 
many courses had loop of controls around. This was a great little addition and 
added something new for those of you who have visited Ogden many times 
before. I hope you all had a fantastic day out and if you spot me at any events 
in the future always feel free to offer your feedback from the event. I love 
hearing from everyone. 
  
Connor.  
 


